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Dear parents, friends and Father Jose 
 
I’d like to begin today by offering my thanks to Sue Johnson who concludes nearly 
forty years of service to Catholic Education today. Eighteen of these years have been 
served at our school and I am grateful for the many good things she has done. In her 
time, she has served as Principal, Deputy and teacher. There will be an opportunity 
next term for the students and our community to say farewell. Thank you, Sue. 
 
Lauren Witnish will be taking some well-earned long service leave at the beginning 
of next term for three weeks. There will be a couple of minor changes to staffing as a 
result. These will be communicated as appropriate. Essentially Melinda and Ben will 
take over as deputy. All the best to Lauren. 
 
By the time the students return the sensory garden behind the church should be 
completed. I am most grateful to Gracie Smith for her hard work and efforts in 
getting this far. It is stage one of a significant project that will be a great space for 
the students at our school.  
 
My thanks to all who participated in the recent parent / teacher interviews. They 
were well attended and from all accounts to date useful. I also appreciate the many 
parents who completed the Parent Engagement Surveys whilst waiting. 
 
Thank you for what has been yet again another action-packed term. I remember 
when there used to be quiet times in a school term. I am not so sure these exist any-
more. I hope that you get the chance for some well-earned rest and relaxation over 
the coming weeks. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you all return safe and sound for the start of term 3. 

Best wishes 
 
Duncan 
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Here we are at the end of another term already! 
Once again, the Parish has been very busy, with the Alpha program every Wednesday night, the 
Winter Shelter Program, Reconciliation, prep Dinner, Biggest Morning Tea, State Youth Games, 
and of course the very special celebration of Pentecost, our Parish Feast Day. None of these 
events could have happened without the participation of many volunteers, so we take this oppor-
tunity to thank everyone involved. 
Sadly this week, we farewelled Ruth’s husband Bill after a short but intense battle with cancer. 
The celebration of his life and tributes offered by Kelly, Deanne and Jacqui Frangeskakis (all for-
mer students of Holy Spirit) were beautiful. We will continue to support Ruth and offer her our 
heart-felt condolences. 
Heading into term 3, we look forward to the First Eucharist preparation and Mass celebrations. 
This is a very important time for the Grade 4 students and we will keep them in our prayers.                             
Fete preparations will also be in full swing. 
We wish everyone a restful term break.To those travelling, have a wonderful time and come 
home safely. 

Further parish news is available online at www.holyspiritparish.org.au 

 Jenny Philp 
Parish Secretary 
Holy Spirit Parish 
120 Oban Road, Ringwood North 3134. 
Phone:  9876 3077 or 9876 3717 
Work days:  Thursday & Friday 9am-4pm 

http://www.holyspiritparish.org.au/


Our STARS are  

announced at assembly each week 
Photos of our STARS can be viewed 

on DOJO  

CONGRATULATIONS—WE ARE SO 
PROUD OF YOU ALL—YOU REALLY 

ARE STARS!!! 

The Holy Spirit Code of Conduct and CECV commitment  
statement to Child Safety is now prominently displayed at the Visitor Sign In 

IPad. There is a  clause in the sign in process that advises you are acknowledging 
and accepting these documents upon signing in to the school. 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SIGN OUT before leaving. 

FRIDAY 29TH JUNE—Last of day of Term 2—Students dismissed at 3.30pm 
MONDAY 13TH JULY—Beginning of Term 3—School resumes for Teachers 

and Students 

PREMIER READING CHAL-

LENGE IS WELL UNDER-

WAY WITH OVER 150 

STUDENTS SIGNED UP. 

KEEP A RECORD OF YOUR 

BOOKS READ. 



MEET THE TEACHERS MEET THE TEACHERS MEET THE TEACHERS ———   Grade 5/6 Grade 5/6 Grade 5/6    
Dear Holy Spirit families  
 

After a great deal of deliberation I have made the decision to take Long Ser-
vice Leave from the beginning of Term 3 and then leave Holy Spirit to retire 
with my husband. 
 

This is not a decision I have made lightly, but after a long and rewarding ca-
reer in Catholic Education and 18  wonderful years at Holy Spirit I have decid-
ed to put myself and my family first and explore future possibilities.  
 
I have gathered many wonderful memories over the years, and forged special 
friendships with staff and families. My time at Holy Spirit has given me great 
career opportunities and  I have enjoyed working with the staff and creating 
relationships with the families. What has touched my heart most of all are our 
delightful students. I loved my work here and Holy Spirit will always remain a 
special place for me.  
 

 

Heartfelt thanks to the Holy Spirit Community for being a special part of my life 
at Holy Spirit 
 

Love Sue  

Meet Fran Miller of Grade 5/6 F.M Fran shares her class with Marianne Condon. Marianne has been 
featured in a previous newsletter. Fran says: 
I love teaching, especially here at Holy Spirit School. My favourite food is: ANYTHING IDON’T HAVE 
TO COOK!!!! I love to holiday but don’t have a favourite place. As long as it is in the SUN I am happy. 
 

Meet Danni Fidge of 5/6 DF. Danni says: 
I love teaching at Holy Spirit, I have always enjoyed helping others to learn new skills.  
Basketball is a real passion of mine. I currently coach and play at Camberwell Dragons. I also like go-
ing to the gym, walking my dog Fraser and going to the movies.  

Meet Brit Correia of 5/6 BE. Brit shared her class with Liz before Liz left to have her baby. Brit says: 
Hello everyone! A little bit about me.....I have been married for almost 3 years and am a Mum to 
Charlotte who is 1.5 years old. I love to spend time with my family and friends on the weekends, es-
pecially eating out! My favourite food is Pizza and Ice Cream - Chocolate! I go for Essendon, I have 
since I was 5. I love to Snowboard and Ski, I even lived in Canada for a while. I love to travel too, I've 
been to India, The Maldives, Canada, Bali, Hong Kong, New Zealand, Vietnam, Thailand, Samoa 
and The Cook Islands!  

Meet Andy McKellar of 5/6 AG. Andy shares her class with Gracie. Andy says: 
I love being involved with the garden club and the new sand pit area. 

Meet Gracie Smith of 5/6 AG. Gracie shares her class with Andy. 

Anne Hibbert  of 5/6 AS is currently on long service leave.  Jess O’Riley will be taking  over from Sue at the begin-
ning of Term 3.  



IMPORTANT DATES: 
PLEASE CHECK THE SCHOOL CALENDAR FOR ALL IMPORTANT DATES 
AND EVENTS:  
Go to the “home page” of the school website: 
www.hsringwoodnth.catholic.edu.au 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS from 3.30 Friday 28 June, 

returning Monday 15 July. Stay safe. 

Thank you to all those parents/care givers who have completed the CHILD 

SAFETY QUESTIONNAIRE online. Unless I have contacted you specifically re-

questing something further, you are now registered on our Volunteer Data Base 

and are able to volunteer for class room activities and excursion for 2019.  
If you would like to become a registered volunteers please follow the links be-

low and ensure the office has a copy of your current WWCC. 

 
Follow this link to the power point  Read for answers  

Follow this link to find the questions 2019 Volunteer questionnaire 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1ozbFY8edlQ4ScpQaDPP2OoDPJqR1JXmt
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd8SRCy49PTK3iJEv58TP8il5a_J6gFq4PUzYr42Jzqdrt7UA/viewform


FOLLOW US ON  

FACEBOOK FOR MORE  

PARENTING IDEAS 

go to parentingideas.com.au for the full  

articles and webinar details. 

GO to parentingideas.com.au/schools 

GO to parentingideas.com.au/schools 

GO to parentingideas.com.au/schools 



HOLY SPIRIT COMMUNITY SCHOOL IS A CHILD SAFE SCHOOL 

We have a Code of Conduct in place that ALL staff & visitors are required to follow. We run Child Safety sessions for our volunteers, 

early in the school year. We would like to encourage our parents to obtain a Working With Childrens Check, and either attend a “child 

safety session” or apply for the online training we can supply. 

All volunteers and classroom helpers must be registered as having completed Annual Child Safety training at  

Holy Spirit School. Please ask Errin for more details.— ebegley@hsringwoodnth.catholic.edu.au 

 
Follow this link to the power point  Read for answers  

Follow this link to find the questions 2019 Volunteer questionnaire 

Dear parents, guardians and carers 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disabil-

ity (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school about supports provided 

to students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disa-

bility Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

year of schooling 

category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, supplementary, substantial or 

extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  

consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational outcomes for stu-

dents with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for the support of students with 
disability. 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing process. The school will provide data to 
the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all stu-
dents is ensured. All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal information. 
To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-
policy). 
Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 
If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

Kind regards 

Principal                                                                                                 NCCD information is a repost from the last 2 newsletters 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1ozbFY8edlQ4ScpQaDPP2OoDPJqR1JXmt
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd8SRCy49PTK3iJEv58TP8il5a_J6gFq4PUzYr42Jzqdrt7UA/viewform
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy
https://www.nccd.edu.au/
https://www.nccd.edu.au








Joshua Prest 

Favourite Position: Midfield 
Team: U10 Red 
AFL Team Supported: Dee’s 
Favourite AFL Player: Jack Viney 
What AFL player do you play like: Cross between Jack Viney & Clayton Oli-
ver  
Why you like playing at the sharks: I love playing with my friends 
Dislikes: Carlton & Hawthorn! 
What do you love about Footy: It’s rough and fun and I love playing with my 
mates 
Biggest Influence on career: My Old Coach Arthur Antonellos – He taught me 
how to play and to always have fun 
Best advice ever given: “Get the ball” 

BEN NICHOLLS 

Favourite position: Centre half back 
Team:  U10 Red 
AFL team:  Carlton (UNFORTUNATELY!!!!) 
Favourite player:  Jeremy McGovern 
What player do I play like: Jacob Weitering because I’m a good decision mak-

er. 

MAX NICHOLLS 

Favourite position: Centre half forward 
Team: U12 Black 
AFL Team: Carlton 
Favourite player: Patrick Cripps 
What player do I play like?: Levi Casbolt because I'm a pretty good mark. 



FAB NOBS THEATRE IN BAYSWATER IS PRESENT-

ING 'ALADDIN JNR' - BASED ON THE BROADWAY 

PRODUCTION OF ALADDIN. 

 

HOLY SPIRIT'S VERY OWN ERIN BARDEN, BILLY 

JOHNSTONE, SUMMER WOOTTEN AND MASON 

BRASHER are starring in the show, as well as ex-Holy 



The Victorian Electoral Commission (VEC) is reviewing 
the electoral structure of Maroondah City Council and 
wants your input. 
 
The review, known as an electoral representation re-
view, will examine the electoral structure of the local 
council to ensure it provides fair and equitable repre-
sentation for all voters. The review will look at: 

 whether the local council has the appropriate num-
ber of councillors 

 whether the local council should be unsubdivided, 
with councillors elected from the whole local council, 
or subdivided into wards and 

 if subdivided, the number of wards, ward bounda-
ries, and the number of councillors per ward. 

Public input is a vital part of the review process, provid-
ing valuable local perspectives and knowledge. The 
VEC has prepared a submission guide to help in pre-
paring submissions. 
 
The VEC will also host a public information session for 
anyone interested in finding out more about the review. 
The session will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday 4 July 
at Council Chamber, City Offices, Braeside Avenue, 
Ringwood.  
 
To find out more about the review process and how you 
or your group can have a say, visit the VEC website or 
call 131 832. 

The Victorian Electoral Commission (VEC) is re-

viewing the Maroondah City Council electoral 

https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/59119/18d1n/2034509/04zORZfO_D67SrlpkJ8Mhc5StTrm_gMUenuuudYP.html


www.hsringwoodnth. 
catholic.edu.au 

HOLY SPIRIT COMMUNITY SCHOOL IS A CHILD SAFE SCHOOL 

We have a Code of Conduct in place that ALL staff & visitors are required to follow. 

We run Child Safety sessions for our volunteers, early in the school year. 
We would like to encourage our parents to obtain a Working With Childrens Check, and either attend a “child 

safety session” or apply for the online training we can supply. 

All volunteers and classroom helpers must be registered as having completed Annual Child Safety training at  

Holy Spirit School. 

https://cevn.cecv.catholic.edu.au/

WorkArea/DownloadAsset.aspx?

id=8589948154 

https://cevn.cecv.catholic.edu.au/

WorkArea/DownloadAsset.aspx?

id=8589948155 

LINKS TO LETTER AND LEAFLET 

HOLY SPIRIT 
SCHOOL FETE 
MEETINGS: 
 
Please come along to the 
Fete Meetings and put for-
ward any ideas you may 
have or help you can offer. 
 
Meeting dates: 
 
TUESDAYS AT 7.30pm on: 
9/7/19, 13/8/19, 10/9/19, 17/9/19, 
24/9/19, 1/10/19, 8/10/19 

Teachers have been using the 

“Child Friendly Version” of the 

Holy Spirit Child Safe Policy in the 

classroom to educate your chil-

dren on Child Safety. 
Please see your child’s teacher if 

you have any questions regarding 


